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MINUTES


March 7, 2005
 BRISBANE COMMUNITY CENTER, 250 VISITACION AVENUE, BRISBANE
CALL TO ORDER/FLAG SALUTE

Mayor Richardson called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m. and led the flag salute. 

ROLL CALL

Councilmembers present:
Barnes, Bologoff, MPT Johnson, Panza, and Mayor Richardson

Staff present:
City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault, Police Chief Hitchcock, City Manager Holstine, Deputy Fire Chief Johnson, Community Development Director Prince, Finance Director Schillinger, City Clerk Schroeder, Parks and Recreation Director Skeels, Assistant to the City Manager Smith, City Attorney Toppel, Marina Services Director Warburton

ADOPTION OF AGENDA
Mayor Richardson proposed adding setting a date for a closed session with the City’s labor negotiator to “Mayor/Council Matters” 

MPT Johnson made a motion, seconded by CM Panza, to adopt the agenda as amended.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS NO. 1

There were no members of the public who wished to address the City Council.

APPROVAL OF PAYMENT REGISTERS


A.
Approve Payment Register No. 1256 - $ 156,237.00

MPT Johnson drew attention the PG&E payment on Page 10 and asked about the charge for traffic signal electrical usage.  Finance Director Schillinger said the City has been working with PG&E over the past year to get billing for this item corrected.  He noted PG&E gave a credit several months ago, and then went back and recalculated.  PG&E is confident the amount in the payment register is accurate.  MPT Johnson asked what period the payment covers.  Mr. Schillinger responded that the charge covers about a year.

MPT Johnson made a motion, seconded by CM Barnes, to approve Payment Register No. 1256.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.


B.
Approve Monthly Investment Report as of December 31, 2004

CM Panza made a motion, seconded by MPT Johnson, to approve the Monthly Investment Report.  

CM Panza pointed out Fund 770, the revolving fund for the Northeast Ridge, shows a deficit.  Finance Director Schillinger explained that the City billed the Northeast Ridge developer for the costs of the Guadalupe Channel Bridge, and the amount will be reimbursed.

The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

PUBLIC HEARING


A.
Consider appeal of the Planning Commission’s Conditional Approval of Use Permit Application UP-1-02 and Design Permit Application DP-1-02 for 30-unit residential complex on Unrecorded Highway Lots 7-12; Charles and Judy Ng, applicants and owners; APN 007-350-040 through -090

Mayor Richardson noted the staff is recommending that this item be continued to the meeting of April 18, 2005.

CM Panza made a motion, seconded by CM Barnes, to continue this matter to the April 18 meeting.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

Mayor Richardson proposed taking Item B from the “Consent Calendar” and Item B from “New Business” out of order.

CM Panza made a motion, seconded by MPT Johnson, to modify the agenda accordingly.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

NEW BUSINESS (Out of Order)


B.
Consider authorizing the City Manager to execute an agreement to purchase a new telephone system from LCR Premysis Technologies for City Hall, the Police Department, and the Marina

Finance Director Schillinger said staff recommends purchasing a new telephone system for City Hall, the Police Department, and the Marina.  He noted the lease for the current five-year-old phone system expired, and some of the hardware and software is out of date.  Staff researched what was available in the marketplace and identified three vendors able to provide more service than the current system. 

Mr. Schillinger said the proposed system from LCR Premysis would include all hardware, software, installation, and five years of maintenance and support.  He noted the staff analyzed the costs of purchasing and leasing, and concluded that purchasing would be a less expensive option.

CM Panza made a motion to authorize the purchase as recommended. 

MPT Johnson asked if the staff checked LCR Premysis’ references.  Mr. Schillinger responded that the references were checked and all were very positive.

The motion was seconded by CM Barnes and carried unanimously by all present.

CONSENT CALENDAR (Out of Order)


B.
Approve Co-Sponsorship of the Brisbane Women’s Club Annual Easter Brunch
MPT Johnson made a motion, seconded by CM Bologoff, to approve the co-sponsorship request as proposed.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

NEW BUSINESS (Continued)


A.
Review draft letter on Baylands Specific Plan and direct staff to include any additional relevant comments on incompleteness

Mayor Richardson noted two Councilmembers had important meetings early the next morning, and she suggested ending the meeting at a reasonable time.  MPT Johnson proposed setting aside an hour and a half, and then continuing the matter to the next meeting if more time is needed.

CM Bologoff made a motion, seconded by MPT Johnson, to limit discussion of this item to one and a half hours at this meeting.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

Community Development Director Prince noted the staff report contains a draft letter to the applicants regarding the status of the Baylands Specific Plan Phase I.  He said opening the process to the public has resulted in a number of valuable recommendations, and he expressed his appreciation to people who submitted comments.  Mr. Prince added that he inadvertently omitted the email from San Bruno Mountain Watch from the list of attachments to the staff report, and he apologized for the error.

Mr. Prince said state law specifies certain information that must be included in a specific plan, and there are other requirements depending on the specific physical, historical, regional, and local circumstances and issues of importance to the community.  He noted one of the most important issues for a specific plan is consistency with the General Plan.  In this case, Brisbane’s General Plan contains numerous policies pertaining to the Baylands, and the policies and programs in the General Plan reflect the City’s vision for the Baylands, as expressed by citizens.

In order to meet statutory requirements, a specific plan must demonstrate how and why its provisions are consistent with the General Plan.  Mr. Prince stated that having a complete, well-defined, and clear specific plan is critical because the specific plan becomes the project description for the subsequent environmental review that will be done on the project.

Mr. Prince drew attention to the draft comment letter provided by the staff.  He noted the letter provides about a dozen general comments, followed by more detailed comments about particular errors, omissions, or inaccuracies.  He added that the City Attorney will provide a separate letter enumerating a number of legal concerns.

Mr. Prince said the draft letter concludes that the specific plan is incomplete and encourages the applicant to provide more detailed information to address the issues identified.  

CM Panza observed that Mr. Prince seemed to emphasize the critical importance of getting a complete specific plan at this stage.  He pointed out there will be additional opportunities for Council and public input before, during, and after the environmental review takes place.  Mr. Prince clarified that he did not mean to imply the project would be moving forward to the environmental review stage.  He said the only issue now is whether the specific plan is complete, and no plan can go into environmental review before it is deemed complete.  For that reason, he noted, this is only the first phase in that process.  Mr. Prince added that it would be unusual for any specific plan of this complexity to be deemed complete upon its first submittal.

MPT Johnson stated that members of the public can still submit comments; she suggested that the Council consider setting another date for closing the comment period.

MPT Johnson observed that in many cases, alternatives identified in early stages of a project and the environmental review process can evolve into the actual project.

Mayor Richardson drew attention to the memorandum from City Attorney Toppel outlining his concerns with the specific plan, and she invited him to address the Council.

Mr. Toppel said his major concerns fell into two categories:  the regulatory framework and the legal organization of the project.  He noted his comments were limited to the issue of whether the specific plan should be deemed complete, and they not address topics that will come up during the environmental review or the determination of what conditions would be appropriate. 

Mr. Toppel stated that in evaluating the completeness of the specific plan, he looked first at whether the specific plan is consistent with the General Plan, and then at whether the specific plan is consistent with the City’s zoning regulations.  In this case, he noted, the existing zoning ordinance will need substantial revisions to accommodate the wide variety of planning and land uses reflected in the specific plan.  He said the specific plan proposes an entirely different scheme of regulation from the regulations currently in place.  For example, he noted, the specific plan uses different definitions of terms than the current zoning regulations, establishes subdistricts with different development standards, and allows permitted uses rather than conditional uses.  In order to address these conflicts, Mr. Toppel recommended amending the zoning ordinance after the specific plan is approved to establish a separate PD zoning district for the Baylands that would allow for establishment of subdistricts through the PD permit process and include separate development standards for each of the subdistricts. 

MPT Johnson noted the Planning Commission should have an opportunity to conduct a detailed examination of each of the issues raised.  She recommended establishing a process by which issues are referred to the Planning Commission as they arise so they can be addressed and resolved in a logical sequence.

Mr. Toppel agreed.  He said the Planning Commission will deal with the environmental analysis first, then the detail of the specific plan, and zoning issues would come much later in the process.  He noted the determination of completeness is the trigger that sends the project to the Planning Commission for the beginning of the environmental review process.  He added that revisions can be made by the Planning Commission during that process or by the City Council when the specific plan comes forward for approval.

CM Barnes asked at what point the specific plan will be adopted.  Mr. Toppel responded that approval comes after certification of the environmental impact report (EIR) by the City Council.  He noted the Planning Commission will be reviewing the EIR and all other aspects of the project before they go to the City Council.

CM Panza asked if the Council will have an opportunity to determine what project goes through the environmental review process.  Mr. Prince responded that it is up to the applicant to propose a design, and the specific plan, once deemed complete, is assessed for environmental impacts along with alternatives.  He added that even in the early stages, it would behoove the applicant to pay attention to comments about the fundamental project design so the final project reflects the City’s concerns.

Mr. Holstine suggested having the project come back to the Council after the EIR scoping process identifies alternatives.  He noted this would provide another opportunity for input from members of the public and the City Council.

Mayor Richardson clarified that the City Council was not approving the project, but only beginning the process.  She noted there are numerous steps that need to take place, including the environmental review and development of the EIR, approval and certification of the EIR, approval of the specific plan, amending the zoning ordinance, adopting legislation to create the planned development district, and approval of the project itself.

MPT Johnson asked if the City Attorney had any comments on Mr. Holstine’s suggestion to bring the alternatives back to the City Council.  Mr. Toppel responded that the Council can decide at what stages the City Council wants to be involved in the process.  MPT Johnson expressed support for Mr. Holstine’s suggestion.

Mayor Richardson welcomed comments from members of the public.  She asked speakers to keep their remarks concise and to the point.

John Christopher Burr, 221 Kings Road, noted that because the project approval is a legislative act, the City Council and members of the public are in control of the process.  He said that if the applicant’s plan is not acceptable to the voters, it can be placed on the ballot and voted up and down.  Similarly, a public vote can change the zoning at the Baylands or the General Plan.  Mr. Burr urged the City to take as much time as necessary to refine the elements of the specific plan and to consider comments made by members of the public.

Mr. Burr recommended working to arrive at a community consensus on the specific plan before moving forward.  He noted Brisbane should also look at regional planning efforts to make sure the development fits in with other jurisdictions’ plans for the future.

Mr. Burr commented that ownership of the Baylands appears complicated, with entities besides Universal Paragon owning portions of the land.  He cautioned that there could be problems with enforcement as a result.  He recommended requiring the applicants to disclose who the owners are, and also who the stockholders of those companies are, in order to avoid conflicts of interest. 

Marty Gutekanst, 221 Kings Road, agreed with the Planning Department’s comment that more detail is needed in order to evaluate traffic, utilities, and service needs of the proposed project.  She expressed her opinion that the specific plan should provide more information on expected demand for utilities and services, as well as expected traffic impacts, from Phase II so the cumulative impacts can be determined.

Beth Grossman, 715 Sierra Point Road, expressed support for MPT Johnson’s comment about leaving room for alternatives to be considered.  She said she submitted a possible alternative and looked forward to seeing other potential alternatives for the Baylands.

Paul Bouscal, Brisbane, said he wanted to expand on a couple issues raised in the letter from Mountain Watch and raise a couple concerns of his own.  

First, Mr. Bouscal reminded the City Council of the petroleum pipeline running next to the lagoon, and he urged the Council to make sure all environmental and safety hazards from the pipeline are addressed in the EIR.  

Second, Mr. Bouscal opposed allowing any state-run universities or institutions at the Baylands, noting such entities are excused from paying taxes and are not subject to any local jurisdiction.  

Mr. Bouscal said the City’s letter points out that the specific plan ignores the distinction between “open space” and “open areas.”  Other important issues mentioned in the City’s letter include lighting and projected billboards.  

Mr. Bouscal questioned the need for connecting Lagoon Way to Bayshore and Guadalupe Canyon if Geneva Avenue will eventually be connected to 101.

Mr. Bouscal said he would like to see the developer use local and regional contractors and pay prevailing wages.  He emphasized the importance of making sure the project benefits the local economy.

Bill Nack, Building Trades Council, reported that his organization has been in discussions with the developer for some time.  He expressed confidence that the developer will hire local contractors that pay decent wages and offer health benefits and pension plans.  He promised to report back once discussions with the developer are concluded.

Kate Chatfield, Brisbane, said she was pleased the City Council was paying attention to the jobs that will be created in building the development.  She noted the City should also pay attention to the 7,000 future jobs that the specific plan mentions.  She expressed her opinion that these jobs should pay living wages that allow employees to live in the area so traffic congestion is not further exacerbated.  Ms. Chatfield urged the City Council to give careful consideration to the businesses that will be the future tenants of the Baylands development.

Mayor Richardson invited comments from Councilmembers.

MPT Johnson presented detailed comments based on particular General Plan policies and programs.  She expressed her opinion that the specific plan is incomplete because it does not provide enough details in the following areas:   employment of locals, utilities for the remainder of the Baylands, traffic circulation, architectural styles, restoration of wetlands in areas other than the lagoon, ways of making the project as energy-neutral as possible, coordination with San Francisco and other neighboring communities, police and fire services for the Baylands, health risk assessments required by the General Plan, intensity of use, highway capacities, environmental impacts, grading, roadways and drainage systems, circulation within the development, natural stormwater management techniques, 

MPT Johnson pointed out that the proposal to plant windrows conflicts with General Plan policies regarding preserving views and view corridors.  She noted the specific plan refers to possible future changes in land uses, but the City has no plan to allow housing in the foreseeable future.  She agreed with previous comments that the specific plan ignores the difference between “open space” and “open areas”; she added the specific plan proposes insufficient open space.  MPT Johnson commented that the specific plan seems to ignore Brisbane’s Open Space Plan.  She recommended making the park area wider so it will be more usable.

MPT Johnson advocated applying the highest possible standards to ensure health and safety.  She recommended requiring a clay cap over the landfill and using the most stringent seismic design standards.  She questioned the basis for the specific plan’s assumptions that Kinder-Morgan and other existing businesses will relocate and that Tunnel Avenue will be renamed.  

Mayor Richardson proposed taking comments from other Councilmembers.  She said she would come back to MPT Johnson for additional comments if time remains.

CM Panza raised four key issues.  First, he questioned what aesthetic theme or motif is planned to give the development a unique character.  He noted former Planning Director Carole Nelson compiled a booklet showing ways of incorporating historical railroad and industrial elements into new building designs.  He observed that there are no goals articulated in the specific plan design elements that reflect this concern.  CM Panza emphasized the importance of creating a development with unique character and architectural integrity based on the site’s historical uses.

Second, CM Panza questioned the large-format retail zoning category described in the specific plan.  He noted the proposed description seems to fit a large WalMart or Costco store rather than a smaller chain store like Walgreen’s, Sears, or a large apparel store.  CM Panza expressed his opinion that tenants like WalMart and Costco should be discouraged.  He said he hoped to see an integrated business community at the Baylands.  He objected to allowing any company likely to sap the vitality from other retail businesses.

CM Panza said his third concern pertained to the actual viability of the retail center proposed for the Baylands.  He urged the developer to devote more thought and research to what kinds of retail uses will stand out and draw people from elsewhere.

Fourth, CM Panza commented that there is a great deal of confusion between components of Phase I and elements that will be part of future phases.  For example, he noted, the Geneva entrance is described as the gateway to the project, but that site is actually in Phase II.  Similarly, the river park cannot happen in Phase I unless it also works for Phase II, where the park starts.  CM Panza urged the developer to clarify these issues resulting from the bifurcation of Phase I and Phase II.

CM Panza advised the developer it would be best to revise the specific plan to address these issues, even if they are not technically required at this stage of the process.

CM Panza said he would assemble his more detailed comments and notes and provide them to the staff.

CM Barnes agreed with the points made in the staff’s draft letter and in the memo from the City Attorney.  In particular, he emphasized the need to use definitions consistent with Brisbane’s zoning ordinance.  He recommended that the developer clarify how the proposed overlay zones would apply.  

CM Barnes noted the specific plan does not mention a new water tank or creation of a pressure zone, as recommended by the City Engineer.  He asked for more details on the drainage channel connecting to the Levinson overflow area.

CM Barnes recommended that the developer provide a more detailed bicycle circulation plan.  He observed that some Class 2 bike lanes are shown on the maps, and he expressed his opinion that a new development should have more Class 1 bike lanes.

CM Bologoff acknowledged receipt of comments from a number of citizens and organizations.  He said he would forward his detailed comments to the staff.

CM Bologoff commented that the specific plan seems to be at variance with many of the items in the General Plan, and he asked if this was typical.  Mr. Prince agreed that the specific plan would have been better if the developer had elaborated more on the reasons behind key elements of the proposal and how the development’s features were related to the General Plan.  He said that in looking at the General Plan policies pertaining to the Baylands Subarea, it was evident that the authors of the specific plan had reviewed the General Plan, and also the Open Space Plan, but the connections between those documents were not made explicit and clear. 

MPT Johnson enumerated further concerns with particular sections of the specific plan.  She noted building a ridge by the lagoon will destroy sight lines that the General Plan wants to preserve.  She said putting the train tracks below ground level does not seem consistent with highlighting and valuing Brisbane’s railroad past.  She questioned the scientific basis for the specific plan’s assertion that trenching the tracks will help diminish noise levels.

MPT Johnson said she had concerns about the proposed drainage and pumping facilities.  She suggested it might make sense to install a water tank from the start rather than later.  

MPT Johnson observed that most of the open space being proposed is in Phase II rather than Phase I.

MPT Johnson said she would provide her written comments to the staff.

Mayor Richardson noted the Baylands development gives the Council an opportunity to make Brisbane a destination for visitors in the future.  She commended the staff for the thoughtful draft letter and fellow Councilmembers for making pertinent and helpful comments.

Mayor Richardson said she felt the process was moving in the right direction.  She urged the developers to look at what future generations will say about the Baylands development.  She added that the City Council would be happy to hear people say that UPC and the Council did a fantastic job in meeting the needs of the community.

Mayor Richardson recommended that the developer address the issue of helping the local artists group by providing needed facilities and entertainment venues.  She said she liked the proposal from the California Railroad Museum, and she urged the developer to incorporate those ideas in the design.

George Hawawini, Brisbane, commended the City Council and staff for doing a diligent job reviewing and scrutinizing the specific plan.  He stated that he was neither pro-development nor anti-development, but wanted to see something fair.  He emphasized what City Attorney Toppel had said about this being the initial phase of a long process.  Mr. Hawawini asked what role the Planning Commission will play once the specific plan is deemed complete.

Mr. Hawawini invited members of the public to attend future Planning Commission meetings and provide written comments at any stage of the process.  Out of fairness to all parties, he recommended not prolonging the process.

Mr. Toppel explained that the question before the City Council is whether the applicant has provided enough information to process the application; later sessions will deal with the merits of the proposal.  He stated there will be plenty of opportunity for Planning Commission input as well as public comments.

Mr. Toppel asked Councilmembers to provide the staff with their written notes and comments.

He said the staff will revise the letter to incorporate these points.

Mr. Holstine requested comments from Councilmembers by the end of the week; he said the staff will work on the draft the following week.

CM Panza asked that the letter come back to the City Council for another look.  Mr. Holstine said the next draft letter will appear on the March 21 meeting agenda.

At 9:15 p.m., the Council took a short recess.  Mayor Richardson reconvened the meeting at 9:25 p.m.


C.
Consider waiving of lottery ranking for eligibility for Brisbane First Time Home Buyer Program to allow all prequalified applicants to bid on homes under the program

Assistant to the City Manager Smith said that when the staff met about a month ago with First Home, Inc., the contractor administering the City’s First Time Home Buyer Program, concerns were expressed about the lottery for ranking eligible applicants.  Mr. Smith said that when a lottery was conducted, five applicants were chosen, but none completed a purchase.  First Home recommends changing the way the loans are allocated to allow the entire pool of 19 pre-qualified applicants to take advantage of the program; applicants receiving loan approvals can obtain City funds on a first-come, first-serve basis until all funds are depleted.  Mr. Smith noted expanding eligibility might foster a greater sense of urgency. 

Mr. Smith said applicants have been told the City’s goal is get people into housing they can afford, not to help people buy their dream homes.  He introduced Walter Zofferboth*, president, First Home, Inc.

CM Barnes noted Councilmembers received a report showing the recent inventory of houses for sale in Brisbane.  He asked Mr. Zofferboth if the inventory was sufficient to allow first-time buyers to purchase a home.  Mr. Zofferboth responded that the inventory seems adequate, but the high prices make people reluctant to settle for anything within a realistic price range.  He pointed out there are well-priced condominiums, but potential buyers are unable to take advantage of Brisbane’s program unless they have been pre-selected by the lottery.  The five buyers chosen by lottery are holding everyone else back from buying.  

Mr. Zofferboth reported that two of the five people selected in the last lottery purchased outside of Brisbane because they were able to find a larger houses elsewhere.  Another applicant never responded to letters or phone calls or emails, another is still searching in the East Bay, and one actually found a house in Brisbane. 

Mr. Zofferboth recommended eliminating the lottery requirement and allowing all pre-qualified buyers to take advantage of the program.

Mr. Zofferboth noted the City of Brisbane set a precedent by offering such a generous subsidy and creating permanent affordability.  He congratulated Brisbane for serving as a model for other regions.

CM Bologoff said he agreed that five people should not hold up other willing buyers and deprive them of the opportunity to purchase a home.  He asked if all 19 of the pre-qualified applicants were Brisbane residents.  Mr. Zofferboth responded that all 19 were residents of Brisbane.  He said that before opening the program to non-residents, he would recommend another round of seminars and workshops to solicit interest from people in Brisbane.  CM Bologoff expressed support for this approach.

MPT Johnson supported waiving the lottery ranking as recommended. 

CM Panza commented that this was a new program, so the lottery seemed to be a fair way of allocating scarce funds.  However, he agreed that it would be better at this point to change to a first-come, first-serve process.  CM Panza pointed out that interest rates are still very low and the local market is hot, and he would like to see people taking advantage of the City program.  He supported the recommended change.

Mr. Smith said the remaining two buyers who had been selected by the lottery would be part of the entire pool, so funds would be available to them if they proceed expeditiously.

Mayor Richardson said she had reservations but was willing to see how the change would work.  She asked the staff and consultant to come back as soon as possible if there are any problems.

CM Barnes made a motion, seconded by CM Panza, to waive the lottery ranking for eligibility as recommended.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.


D.
Consider granting the request by PG&E for waiver of a performance bond as a condition for issuance of an encroachment permit

City Attorney Toppel explained that one of the original conditions of an encroachment permit to be issued to PG&E for the Jefferson-Martin facility included a requirement for a performance bond.  After meeting with PG&E representatives, staff is satisfied there are other mechanisms that may be more effective in securing performance.  Mr. Toppel said PG&E raised a legal issue about whether a bond is even required under their franchise agreement.  PG&E provided written confirmation that they are legally and fully responsible for the work to be done.  On that basis, staff recommends waiving the bond requirement.

MPT Johnson made a motion, seconded by CM Panza, to grant the waiver of performance bond as requested.  

Dana Dillworth, Brisbane, asked which corporate entity or PG&E subsidiary was involved in this application.  She said she was aware that at least one PG&E subsidiary declared bankruptcy last year, and she expressed concern about the risk to Brisbane.

Mr. Toppel said PG&E is the multi-billion-dollar entity that holds Brisbane’s franchise.  He noted the company is out of bankruptcy and demonstrates sufficient financial capability to repair the street.

The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

STAFF REPORTS


A.
City Manager’s Report on upcoming activities

City Manager Holstine said he had nothing to report.

CONSENT CALENDAR (Continued) 

A.
Approve City Council Minutes of February 7, 2005

CM Panza made a motion, seconded by MPT Johnson, to approve the February 7 minutes as presented.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

MAYOR/COUNCIL MATTERS 

A. Subcommittee Reports

There were no subcommittee reports.

MPT Johnson announced that she, City Manager Holstine, and City Engineer Breault would be meeting with Bert Gunue*, Airport Noise Abatement Officer, on Thursday, March 10, to discuss aircraft noise over Brisbane.  She suggested inviting Mr. Gunue* to make a presentation to the City Council at a future meeting.

CM Bologoff said he recently heard a renowned expert on parks speak about what makes a good park.  He noted this kind of information might be helpful at some point in the Baylands development application process, and he suggested keeping that person in mind as a possible guest speaker.

B. Set date for public workshop to review presentation on Draft Environmental Engineering Peer Review Report - Baylands Remediation Efforts

City Manager Holstine asked the City Council to set a date for considering the peer review report on the Baylands environmental remediation plans.  

After some discussion, Councilmembers agreed to schedule the workshop for Monday, April 25, 2005, beginning at 7:30 p.m.


C.
Set Date for Closed Session

Mayor Richardson proposed setting a date for a closed session with the labor negotiator.  Councilmembers decided to meet in the library at 6:30 p.m., before the March 21 Council meeting.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS NO. 2

There were no members of the public who wished to address the City Council.

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, CM Bologoff made a motion, seconded by CM Panza, that the meeting be adjourned.  At 9:45 p.m., the meeting was adjourned with no announcements.
ATTEST:

_______________________________________

Sheri Marie Schroeder

City Clerk
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